
Guide to the Jaguar National Rally Sporting Event - Easter 2009 
 

A warm welcome to all intending participants in the Sporting Event at Baskerville!  This track 

was constructed in 1958 and is the oldest continuous use circuit in Australia. 
 
 

Allow 30 minutes to get there.  From Davey Street at the rear of the Grand Chancellor, turn left 

onto the Brooker Highway, following the signs to Launceston.  Proceed through the roundabout a 

couple of hundred metres on and then through a series of traffic lights over the next 7 kms.   At the 

Showgrounds on your left, proceed straight through the roundabout and into the right lane, turning 

right at the traffic lights where the sign says “Bowen Bridge”.   Go straight ahead for the next 4 

kms over the Derwent River, and get into the right lane to turn down and back under the bridge 

where the sign says “Bridgewater”.   Then follow the highway north 5 kms and then turn right 

into Baskerville Road.  Another 5 kms and you are at the track. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

If participating with your car, proceed to the scrutineering bay in the pits.  If you have a level 2 

CAMS license and membership of a CAMS-affiliated club, you are ready to go; otherwise a single 

event licence for the day will be issued to you.  A drivers briefing will be conducted, followed by 

familiarization laps (no overtaking).  The event will then involve individual vehicles completing two 

full regularity laps followed by the State teams speed event.  There may be an opportunity for 

optional lap sprints thereafter. 

 

Drivers must wear a one-piece non-synthetic overall with covered arms, and have a complying 

helmet.  There will be a spare helmet or two available on the day. 

 

Your car must be roadworthy, have a second bonnet catch for rearward-opening bonnets (e.g. Mk 

2s), seat belts, a tail shaft strap for cars with exposed shafts, a currently maintained fire extinguisher 

in a metal brace, and a second throttle spring for most vehicles.  A fill list of requirements will be 

provided to entrants. 

 

Talk to Mike Hobden on 0419 138 633 if you are unclear about any aspect of the day. 

 

We want you there! 


